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And finally … it was a delight to present summer reading challenge certificates in assembly today. Well done to 
all those who took part. Reading takes children to places they might never imagine. 

Best wishes, Paul Davidson Interim Headteacher 

Other news … 

 We have been delighted to welcome Eliza Elliott to join the staff team as an HLTA. She is being inducted into the 

school and has been getting to know the children in upper key stage 2 

 Sport 

 On Tuesday, 13 children represented the school at a netball tournament. They played well and enjoyed 

the experience. 

 We held two friendly football matches for boys and girls against Lindhead school on Thursday. These 

were the first inter-school games since 2020 on the school field. Both teams played well in their first 

games. The boys came back from 0:2 to win 3:2. My thanks to Mrs Buttery, Mrs Gray, Miss Blakeley and 

Mrs Hopper and parents who attended. 

 On Saturday, the boys will be playing in the Brian Robinson Trophy tournament in Filey. 

 Clubs began during the week taking place at lunchtime and after school. Some clubs still have places.  Please 

contact the office for details. Scarborough Gymnastics Academy will resume their before school sessions from 

next week. There is a waiting list but you can contact info@scarboroughgymnastics.co.uk  for more information. 

 Road works on Green Lane have caused some travel difficulties this week. Despite this making some journeys 

longer, we ask that if you do have to bring a car you to try to park away from school and not in dangerous 

places. We have had reports of cars parked across driveways meaning local residents cannot leave. 

 We would like to make it difficult for headlice to travel. There are cases in school. Please check your child’s hair. 

 For the next three weeks, we will be able to welcome Nikodemus Herger, a visiting teacher from Switzerland. 

We hope the children will be able to find out about schools in different places from him and he will discover 

the great things about our school and Scarborough.  

The highlight of the week … has been the open, honest and friendly way the children have welcomed 

the visitors from Ofsted into school. They have been a credit to the school and their families.  My thanks 

to those parents and carers who have given their views about school to inspectors. I am very grateful to 

all members of staff who have gone the extra mile to tell our school’s story to visitors while maintaining 

business as usual for the children. We will receive a report towards the end of the autumn term. 


